June 5, 2019


First Advantage, Consumer Disclosure Center
PO Box 105292
Atlanta, Georgia 30348



					Re:	Consumer Dispute of [[CLIENT NAME]]

To Whom This May Concern:

I am representing [[CLIENT NAME]] in a dispute of his criminal record report prepared by First Advantage. On April 1, 2019, First Advantage prepared a report that was provided to [[EMPLOYER]], where [[CLIENT NAME]] had applied to work.  I have enclosed a copy of the background report. As a result of this inaccurate report, [[CLIENT NAME]] has been told he will not be employed at [[EMPLOYER]]. Because your background check was erroneous, you are liable for damages incurred.

Your report states that [[CLIENT NAME]] was convicted of several felony offenses including robbery and drug possession with intent to deliver. This is incorrect. As your own background report indicates, these convictions belong to [[ ]], who is [[CLIENT NAME]]’s twin brother. While they have similar names and have the same date of birth, their records are quite distinct. [[CLIENT NAME]] has never been convicted of a felony offense. 

I have enclosed a copy of [[CLIENT NAME]]’s court summary, as well as that of his brother 
[[ ]]. As you can see, [[CLIENT NAME]] has a single misdemeanor conviction, as well as the summary citations that were accurately reported to him. I have circled on the background report the cases that were erroneously attributed to [[CLIENT NAME]] and must be removed. 

Kindly correct your report immediately and provide me with proof of same, and send a corrected version to [[EMPLOYER]]. 

You can contact me to discuss this further, at [[ATTORNEY PHONE NUMBER]].


							Very truly, yours


							[[ATTORNEY NAME]]
Staff Attorney

Encl.
CC: 	[[CLIENT NAME]]



